## **Kentucky Villas Home Owners Association**

kentuckyvillashoa@gmail.com 6700 N. Linder Rd. ste.156.225 Meridian, Idaho 83646

July 25, 2020



Re: ORDER TO ABATE WEEDS Parcel #. R4882890010

Dear City Clerk;

The HOA receives an order to cut "weeds" on the above parcel at least once a year. The HOA responded last year concerning the order. Nothing has changed since the last letter.

I have enclosed a copy of the letter from last year. I understand the removal of "weeds" but should be noted that tall grass and natural vegetation is to remain.

I wish to appeal again to the City to require only the "weeds" to be removed.

The property is required to remain an undisturbed open drain land and a wild life sanctuary.

Because the parcel is used as a wet land year round it is impossible to operate mowing equipment on it.

We are a seven home HOA. It is too costly to hand mow the site several times a year.

We prefer to kill all vegetation on the parcel annually, the City and ACHD will not allow us to do so.

We offer to deed this property to the City for one dollar.

Please provide this letter of appeal to the Council and respond back to the HOA above with their decision.

I appealed last year and never heard from anyone.

Sincerely:)

Bruce B. Hessing / Acting H.O.A. board

## **Kentucky Villas Home Owners Association**

kentuckyvillashoa@gmail.com 6700 N. Linder Rd. ste.156.225 Meridian, Idaho 83646

October 25, 2019

Re: ORDER TO ABATE WEEDS Parcel #. R4882890010

Dear City Clerk;

I received the enclosed complaint and wish to appeal it for the following reasons:

The property which the complaint is filed is not owned by an individual.

The person the complaint is filed against does not own the property.

The property is required to remain an undisturbed open drain land and a wild life sanctuary.

Because the parcel is used as a wet land year round it is impossible to operate moving equipment on it.

We are a seven home HOA. It is too costly to hand mow the site several times a year.

We prefer to kill all vegetation on the parcel annually, the City and ACHD will not allow us to do so.

Please provide this letter of appeal to the Council and respond back to the HOA above with their decision.

Sincerely:

Bruce B. Hessing Acting H.O.A. board